




Fiscal’s Responses 
 
Hooper: If the millage is successful can it be spread in 2015 instead of 2016 that was stated at the 
meeting. 
Kurt Dawson (Assessor) did verify with Oakland County Equalization that an amended L-4029 could be 
filed which WOULD allow the City to spread the Fire millage on December 1, 2014 (for FY 2015) if 
approved by the voters this November. 
 
Hooper: If the Charter Amendment was successful, was would the potential millage rates for years 2015 - 
2020 and potential rates for 2020 - 2025 to provide for the 15 additional personnel and a reasonable Fire 
Capital fund balance.  This is based on the fact we would not have to levy the full 3.0 mills. 
Based on our model and the assumptions used in that model, the millage rate, if approved could be spread 
at 2.85 mills through the whole period (out to FY2050) and provide the funding needed to cover 
operations and provide the funding needed for the Fire (equipment) Capital Fund. Anything below 2.85, 
even in the beginning, will impact Fire Capital in the future. 
 
Morita; Can a SAD, service fee or some other means of revenue be established for the "Senior housing" 
calls for service. 
 
Morita:  Can contract EMS be used for the Senior Housing calls to free up our personnel for other calls 
 
Morita:  Contract EMS to do our transfers, what does that do to our response times, revenue, cost? 
 
Morita:  Can we contract with a private EMS for supplemental coverage in addition to the Headlee 
Amendment proposal.  What will that cost us?  How does that compare to the Charter Amendment of 3.0 
mills cost in providing service? 
 
Brown: Is there additional language that would be appropriate to add to the charter amendment to state the 
$ available if passed. 
If the 3 mills were spread in full for FY2015, it would generate an additional $3,260,540 in FY2015 for 
the Fire Fund.  
 
Wiggins/Kochenderfer:  Need some specifics on what improvements to response times will be achieved 
by adding 9 employees, adding something between 9-15 employees, and adding 15 employees. 
 
Brown:  What $ amounts will be needed to add 9 employees in June 2015 for FY 2015 and 15 employees 
in June 2015 for FY 2015. 
For 9 new fire employees the additional cost for FY2015 would be $1,158,300 (.3842 mills). For 15 new fire 
employees the cost would be $1,930,500 (.64028 mills). 
 
Millages and related additional amounts for FY 2015  
A 2.50 mill levy would increase the current millage rate by 0.5436 mills and generate an additional $1,645,590 
A 2.60 mill levy would increase the current millage rate by 0.6436 mills and generate an additional $1,948,310 
A 2.85 mill levy would increase the current millage rate by 0.8936 mills and generate an additional $2,705,110 
Note: Any difference between the amount needed for operating costs vs. the additional amount generated by the additional 
mills would be put into fire capital fund. 
 


